March 1, 2012

United Academics-University of Oregon AAUP/AFT Organizing Committee
Dear University of Oregon Colleagues:

On behalf of more than 63,000 collectively organized instructional and research employees at 13 flagship and research university systems across the country, we extend our strong support for your efforts to gain collective bargaining representation for tenure-track and non-tenure-track faculty, research assistants and associates, and post-doctoral scholars at the University of Oregon. We are following your campaign with great interest.  In fact, as many of you know, faculty from our institutions have visited the University of Oregon campus to share our positive experiences derived from many years of collective bargaining at our universities.
In our experience a collectively organized faculty has raised the quality of instruction, research, and service and has improved overall working conditions and compensation.  Protecting academic freedom and our role in shared governance are central concerns of all faculty. We have seen in practice how collective bargaining agreements protect the educational and professional rights of the faculty and strengthen our role in governance. Faculty unions everywhere recognize and support the independent role of university senates and other institutions of shared governance.  In our experience the presence of a union can increase the power and authority of the Senate. Representatives from our ranks have addressed University of Oregon Senate sessions, detailing the cooperative relationships that exist between our unions and the Senates on campuses where our faculties are organized.

During our collective history of unionization, our institutions have significantly improved teaching and learning conditions. Our collective bargaining agreements have established an important line of defense against arbitrary and ill-conceived administrative initiatives that threaten the educational integrity of our institutions.  Our unions also give faculty an independent voice in our state governments on university finance and educational policy more broadly.  Among other things, our unions have been able to strengthen professional development opportunities for all faculty groups.  The union also provides a forum for discussing thorny cross-constituency issues involving salary, benefits and professional responsibilities without having these issues decided solely by administration.  
In our view, it speaks volumes about the educational success of unionization to note that since achieving collective bargaining, four of our universities have been admitted to the Association of American Universities:  University of Buffalo, SUNY (1989), University of Florida (1985), Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey (1989) and Stony Brook University, SUNY (2001).  
In closing, we offer our best wishes for your success in attaining the goal of collective bargaining at University of Oregon. Please feel free to contact us at any time, if we can be of further assistance and/or answer any questions.

In Union, 

Tom Auxter, Ph.D., President United Faculty of Florida AFT/NEA

Barbara Bowen, Ph.D., President, Professional Staff Congress-City University of New York AFT/NEA/AAUP
Abel Bult-Ito, Ph.D., President, United Academics-University of Alaska AAUP/AFT

Adrienne Eaton, Ph.D., President, Rutgers Council of AAUP Chapters AAUP-AFT

Art Hochner, Ph.D., President, Temple Association of University Professors AFT

Charlie Parrish, Ph.D., President, Wayne State University AAUP/AFT

David Shiman, Ph.D., United Academics-University of Vermont AAUP/AFT

Phillip H. Smith, Ph.D., President United University Professions-State University of New York AFT/NEA

John McNay, Ph.D., President, University of Cincinnati AAUP 
Lyle Scruggs, Ph.D., President, University of Connecticut AAUP 
Calvin Keeler, Ph.D., President, University of Delaware AAUP 
Deanna Wood, MLS, MPA, President, University of New Hampshire AAUP 
Timothy George, Ph.D., President, University of Rhode Island AAUP
